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SR 52 Widening and New Alignment between Uradco Place and Fort King Road 435142-1-52-01

Project Details
Work Type Widening and

New Road
Construction

Phase Completed
Limits From Uradco

Place to west of
Fort King Road

Project Start November 2019
Length 7 miles
City Dade City

San Antonio
County Pasco
Road SR 52
Construction
Cost

$84 million

Estimated
Completion

Summer 2024

Contractor Superior
Construction
Company
Southeast, LLC

Contact Information
Project Information
  John McShaffrey
  813-975-6930
  roadwork@dot.state.fl.us

Media Contact
  Kris Carson
  813-975-6060
  kristen.carson@dot.state.fl.us

About
As of July 24, 2024, all work was completed and this project
was final-accepted from the contractor.

This project widened and realigned SR 52 from Uradco Place to Fort
King Road in eastern Pasco County. All work in the original project
contract has been completed.

Tasks were added to improve safety and operations -- widening and
drainage work was done on westbound SR 52 approaching I-75 to
construct a low-profile 4-foot-wide concrete separator between the
SR 52 thru-lanes and the lane leading to the southbound I-75
entrance ramp. Milling, repaving, and pavement markings were also
done in this area to complete the project.

A development permit - not associated with the project - is installing
a traffic signal at Pasco Road.

Original project work:

Between Uradco Place and Bayou Branch Canal the existing
road was widened to a four lane divided roadway. 
East of Bayou Branch Canal, the new alignment of four-lane
divided SR 52 was built south of the former SR 52 (now CR 52)
tying into Clinton Avenue. 
Clinton Avenue between CR 579 and Fort King Road
was widened to a four-lane divided road.

Clinton Avenue between Pasadena Avenue and US 301 is now part of
the new SR 52. 

The section of the former SR 52 between Bayou Branch Canal (west
of Mirada Blvd.) and US 301 is now designated CR 52.    


